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im? Computer Systems "

New PCs and Laptops
Installed from just £350.00 inc VAT.

Upgrades (SSDs, Memory etc), Repairs,
Broadband, Networks

Managed Cloud Services for Business Users
(Certified: Amazon Solutions Architect,
Microsoft MCP, MCTA, MCTS, MCDST)

AT www.im2web.co.uk
Call: 01684 773632
Mob: 07595 218736

Email: bredon@im2web.co.uk

Fox & HounDs

=3 G Do
Offer Voucher
imited time officr, this entitles the bolder of the below voucher
r _% = = == .= == = m
| 20% off any |
| Bottle of Wine I
Or

l Coffee & Cake ‘)k’
I for £2.80
| - H |

Church St. Bredon, Tewkesbury GLzo 7LA

HOME FARM, BREDON'S NORTON,
TEWEKESBURY, GLOUCESTERSHIRE GL10 THA
TELEPHONE: 01684 772322

Mick & Anne Meadows

Wonderful simuation, all rooms have en sute facihities

with central heatng

1l.-l-'iﬁlr-"l"\. ! ounege F.\.I.'{'-.Il.'ll'l I Hl

JT Landscapes

Design, Landscape & Maintenance
Fully Qualified Horticulturalist

All types of work undertaken for your gardening needs

Free guotations upon request
Phone James Thomton on: 01684 293672 or 07984 122 844

>Also available for in & outdoor DIY & painting
>plus pickup available for moving any items from A 1o B

Star Legal Limited Solicitors

(Incorporating Moore Brown & Dixon LLP)

¢ Divorce / Family / Collaborative
* Client * Employment Law
Car Park | o Wills / Estates / Probate
¢ Conveyancing
* Business: Sales / Purchases /
* Access for Leases

the Disabled

DRESSMAKING

ALTERATIONS & REPAIRS

CURTAINS
ROMAN BLINDS &
SOFT FURNISHINGS

Measuring Service

Louise Mason 01684 772634

Appointments available at

* 69/70 High Street, Tewkesbury*
» Basepoint Business Centre,
Tewkesbury Business Park

Upton upon Severn
Home visits 2SR P

available

e-mail: brendan lawleristar-legal co.uk

Tewkesbury 01684 292341

www.star-legal.co.uk
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A splendid rural location offering: TheChandler room with
stage and seating for 250 guests; the original refurbished
Oid Hall for 150 guests;the Jubilee Room which seats 80
guests and a new Meeting Roomwith seating for 12 guests.

We can cater for Weddings, Conferences, Private
Parties, Business Meetings, and Commercial Exhibitions

Main Foad, Bredon

Tewhesbuary, GL2O TON
oo Pariing facililies

Bredon Village Halls

Telephone 01684 TT2T61 i
wwewi. bredonvillagehall orgukl

Registered charity No. 525033

Homechoice
Blinds .....

All Household Blinds

All New Perfect Fit

Conservatory blinds
new revalutionary blind fitting system

NO DRILLING or SCREWS

Fantastic fit and integrated finish.
PLEATED, HONEYCOME or VENETIAN
Pleated — Romans — Rollers — Verticals — Venetian
for all windows and conservatories
MEASURED AND FITTED FREE
Full range Velux blinds

ANDY PIKE
01386 725361 / 07749 795 085

www.homechoiceblinds.org.uk
BREDOMN MR TEWKESBURY

www.photostudio-tewkesbury.co.uk

Or please
call in,

izer i prid

STORE CODE pst22

DRESSMAKING

ALTERATIONS & REPAIRS

CURTAINS
ROMAN BLINDS &
SOFT FURNISHINGS

Measuring Service

Louise Mason 01684 772634

BYZ7,

H ECTRICAL L ID

We guarantee a professional,

reliable and personal service

for all your electrical needs.

For free no obligation quotations,
01386 423600
info@buzzelectrical.couk HIII.III
MPPROME
{OMTRELTOR

www. buzzelectrical.co.uk

Stuart Huntley

Aerial Erection Service

Pershore

DIGITAL TV, FREESAT & RADIO SYSTEMS
SUPPLIED, INSTALLED & REPAIRED
MULTIPLE OUTLETS
SKY LINKS
EQUIPMENT INSTALLATION

CALL FOR ADVICE & YOUR FREE QUOTE
01386 553151

07976606%7
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Washbourne Building

Master carpentry, bricklaying and all building
services by specialist and experienced tradesmen
Extensions * Alierations * Kiichens fitted
Repairs * Conservatory Bases * Green oak construction
FREE QUOTATIONS
Mark - Tel: 01684 773292
Chris - Tel: 01684 772694

Email: wally.washbourne( virgin.net S S

PICTURE FRAMERS
paintings, prints, photographs, needlewor}
PICTURE SCENE 01386 750 547
Rose Cottage, Church Street, Birlingham

and on the way to the Swan Inn!
gill@picturescene co uk

www.picturescene.co.uk

Nigel Copp
Cabinet Maker

Quality Hand-crafted furniture made to order
Period and Modern designs
Custom-built joinery and woodwork

Bedrooms

Bathrooms
Kitchens

Restoration & Repairs
French Polishing
Wide selection of finest timbers and veneers
Personal Service
Red Lane, Tewkesbury, Glos.
Tel: 01684 293935

& '. onser '-,'Llh._:nr 1es

Firmfix are manufacturers and installers
of high quality PVCu, timber & aluminium

British Standard Kiternarks

Our services include:

* Windows = Doors = Garage Doars « Patio & Bi-Fold Doors

* Porches + Conservatories + Orangeries « Secondary Glazing
+ Car Ports = Covered Walkways « Fascia & Guitering

* Repairs « Extensions « PVCu « Aluminium « Timber

Visit our website for full product range, latest

offers, instant online quotes & finance details...

windows, doors & conservatories in your area.

Trust Firmfix! We are a well-established family run
business based in Tewkesbury. All of our staff are salary paid,
to ensure NO PRESSURE sales tactics or money motivated
fitters, allowing them to focus on delivering the best possible
experience for our customers. Firmfix are also holders of five

&6 ASK ABOUT OUR NEW FINANCE PACKAGES! 73

» Condensation reduction systems + Conservatory Roof Upgrades

WWW.TIMITIX.co.uk
t. 01684 296603 "0 ©

Showroom Dpening: hon-Fr Soam o

T S B 0 g
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CONTACT US TODAY 10
FIND OUT OUR LATEST OFFERS

SUZUKI JohnWilkinsCars

To arrange a test drive visit werw johnwilkinscars.co.uk

IGHN WILKlms CARS 170-172 Leckhampton Road, Cheltenham, GL53 0AA 01242 224477

BREDON

"O™=(% COMMUNITY CARE

Do you need help with Transport to your
Medical Appointments?

We offer a Voluntary transport service to assist you in getting
to any of your Out Patients Appointments, whether it be to
the Hospital, Doctor, Physio, Dental or Optician
For further information please contact:

Elaine Lane: 01684 772311

Peter Berry: 01684 772323
We also provide a Minibus Service on alternate Thursday
mornings to take you shopping into Tewkesbury. This bus has
a Wheelchair facility,

For further information please contact:
Carol Rothman: 01684 772022

For wheelchair loan:
Linda Poulton: 01684 772167 o O‘

Elaine Lane: 01684 772311

CAROLE SMITH DESIGNS H
Curtain Designer Jl Dl A“to se"lce

CURTAINS - ROMAN BLINDS - CUSHIONS ASTON CROSS GARAGE
ALTERATIONS - TRACKS AND POLES ASTON CROSS
NR. TEWKESBURY
Fabrics available or Supply your own GL20 BHX
e aiiice i ancasiring Telephone: BREDON 773151

01684 772065 carolesmithdesigns@yahoo.co.uk FOR ALL VEHICLE SERVICE, REPAIRS & M.O.T. TESTING
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We offer a full range of
legal services, for all of your
business and personal needs

Residential property 8 Family disputes
Personal inpury B Employment law
Injury at work

B Agricultural law
B Wills & Inheritance
B Managing your business Tax Planning

Meadical negligence 8 Commerclal property

B Lasting Poweri of Attorney

AL wmersirie virlrerr FesporrAdir =

't)Thornson&Ba ncks

LICITORS

thsolicitors.couk wn@R o @

Perihare
01386 562000

Chaltenham

01242 235250

Tewhesbury
01684 299633
Strarford- upan Avon

01789 295544

fnendly ocal fnes dlass
T

Bredon Village Hall
9.30-10.30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays

v Gread Fuwv !

v AW stondowds

v Bring water and
trainers

e e e

FREE CLASS to new starters w

ith this voucher

W 07885 'DBEE 17

filchele darnal
M!r'rbv af the 1M iratractor rHrhnwllq dhlll'flnlnf!d

Funeral Directors

www.ehillandson.co.uk

E Hill & Son

01386 552141

Privately owned Family Run Business
Serving the community since 1960
Local people helping local people
Qualified Funeral Directors
Private Homely Premises

Fairfield House, Defford Road,
Pershore WR10 1HZ.

Pre~Payment Plans Available

For efficient, friendly service from
your local accountants in Pershore.

C//ﬂ‘on-Cr ick

We can help with:
® Bookkeeping and accounting )
@ Self-Assessment tax returns ) & ‘ (
® VAT Returns ® Corporate Tax Ia’; L
@ Payroll services @ Business Start-ups CHARTERED OUNTANTS ANL 55 ADVISER®

40, High Street, Pershore, Worcestershire WR10 1DP Telephone: 01386 °f 18] Fax: 01386 561040

II'.||ELI| lifton-crick.co.uk VWWAW AcCCountan VOrcestere |'|III. e, uk
2/

@?py Q‘.’ Bredon Plavarod Clive Woolford

<« (9 Y Motor Engineers Ltd

? For children -‘Iﬂrd g4 ‘ Cotteswald Dairy Site « Dairy Wiy * Northway Lane * Tewkesbury + GL20 BJ

o

weekdays during
term time,

‘I Play, learn & grow o
} together ! ra
q“u ua}‘ ’ .ulpn!rgnap{tuu?rf:pisna?lq“

D1684 293067

« An award winning family run business
celebrating 40 Years
« Servicing and repairs to all makes and models
* MOT Testing by qualified technicians
* Engine management and diagnostics

www.clivewoolforditd.co.uk




LOOKING FORWARD TO ABETTER FUTURE

The editor received this thought-provoking piece, which gives an optimistic slant on the
confusing days in which find ourselves. Can we play our parts in making it come true?

...And the people stayed home. And read books, and listened, and rested and exercised, and
made art, and played games, and learned new ways of being, and were still. And listened more
deeply. Some meditated, some prayed, some danced. Some met their shadows. And the
people began to think differently.

And the people healed. And, in the absence of people living in |.Don't lock back you are not
ignorant, dangerous mindless and heartless ways, the earth going that way v
began to heal.

And when the danger passed and the people joined together
again, they grieved their losses and made new choices, and
dreamed new images, and created new ways to live and heal the
earth fully, as they had been healed.

Kitty Omeara

forward to ng

Part-time job opportunity

Have you time on your hands?
Is life a little bit quieter than you'd like?

Is daytime telly dire?
How about a part-time job in a community setting?

We are looking for a new Parish Secretary for Bredon and the Beckford Group of
parishes. The work is varied but is essentially one of organisation and support.

Ortg)?nliqsational skills are required, along with a fluency in Microsoft Office — particularly
Publisher.

Training will be given in safeguarding and data protection and a DBS check will be required for
the successful applicant.

Duties include producing service sheets and Pew News leaflets; organising weddings and banns;
safeguarding checks, administration support for the churchwardens and new rector, once

appointed.
1/

The hours are 9-12 two mornings a week, based in Bredon and
Beckford.

If you are interested in this role and would like further
information, please email parishsecretarybbg@outlook.com

There is NO requirement to be a churchgoer in this role, but you
will encounter many people who are!




Editorial

CORONAVIRUS : LOOKING FOR POSITIVES

Satan: “I will cause anxiety, fear and panic. | will shut down business,
schools, places of worship and sports events. | will cause economic
turmoil.”

Jesus: ’I will bring together neighbours and restore the family unit. | will
bring back dinner to the kitchen table. | will help people slow down their
lives and appreciate what really matters. | will teach my children to rely
on me and not the world. | will teach my children to trust in me and not their money and material
resources.”

That provocative little piece has been doing the rounds recently. It has been attributed to CS Lewis - that is
unlikely - but it resonates during this extraordinary pandemic. | have been asked twice, by thinking,
sensible people, this alarming question: HAS GOD, PERHAPS, SENT THE VIRUS? It is a right thing to
ask. After all, early in human history, God was fed up with the mess that the human race was in. | am
grieved that | have made them, He said and He sent a huge flood to destroy every living creature. He saw
there was just one righteous person, Noah, who walked with God who told him to make a vast boat for
himself and his wife and family plus a pair of every animal, bird and reptile that they could find. When the
flood eventually subsided, God sent a rainbow - to be a beautiful sign that never again would He destroy
everyone and everything.

It is significant that rainbows are cropping up everywhere in Bredon at the moment [along with other places
of course] and readers may notice a few in this magazine. Never again will God destroy everyone. Butitis
almost incredible that such a vast number of people all over the world have already lost their lives to it.
Rainbows give us hope. Despite our sheer wickedness, God still loves us and has a bright future for us if
we turn to Him. We face what is undoubtedly a terrible plague and, as the Archbishop of Canterbury urged
us, we must pray fervently to be delivered from it.- that was his word and it keeps coming back to me.

I am still not sure whether God has sent the plague. He has, at the very least, allowed it. And there are .
many, many lessons to be learned from it Please ensure that, even if you don’t read much in this
magazine, you look on page 5 and read Dr Elizabeth Harnett's Coronavirus and Climate Change, written
especially for us, and see some lessons which will make an environmental difference. If the human race is
going to make better decisions and go forward in a way which fits with our Maker’s intentions, it has to
begin with people like us.

GRATITUDE is proving to be a big positive in this unprecedented lock-down. Often one hears this
expressed in different ways, shouted across the road, physically distanced as we are. Incidentally, it is
strange for us, taught by Jesus’ Good Samaritan parable not to go by on the other side, now to be
commended for doing just that!

« Gratitude for Bredon, where people are caring and neighbourly, doing our best to look after one another.
The Bredon corona-help-groups are excellent examples. Many of us find ourselves feeling sorry for the
vulnerable elderly and then realising we are the vulnerable elderly! Receiving such generous,
spontaneous help is truly amazing.

e Gratitude for the NHS. It is moving to be outside our front doors at 8pm on Thursdays, clapping,
banging saucepan lids, cheering our health service and all key workers and realising that the whole
community, the whole country are joining in. Not long ago, we used to hear murmuring about the NHS.
Not by me; | have always been treated incredibly well by them, but many didn’t feel like that. Now we all
are realising what a national treasure we have.

* Gratitude to be safe and healthy. It can’t be taken for granted.

Rinbows to be seen in Back Le
and [on the right] Mill End
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Good Friday 2020 Bredon Hill during the Covid19 Pandemic

The Hill was quiet today

No line of pilgrims toiling up the slopes,

No shoulders aching from the wooden cross,
no minibus from Overbury

no slightly crackly sound

no clergy, rather warm in their attire,

no Archdeacon,

no gracious words, handshake or smile

not even one cross.

No hymn sheets caught in the breeze before being handed to unsuspecting walkers,
indistinguishable from the faithful other than by a note of slight alarm,

no excited dogs,

no noisy children,

no phones taking snaps to later share on Facebook,

no bottled water slaking the thirst

no annual reunion with friends “we always see”

no, not even one cross.

No collection,

no embarrassed fumbling in the trouser pocket,

no bucket filled with good will

no address,

no words,

only the sound of the wind, the skylarks, the lambs;

no distant sight of busy motorway filled with other pilgrims on their trek to Michaelwood, Gordano,
Sedgemoor, Taunton Deane, no - only those with an “essential journey”.

No groups of hikers kitted out with OS Maps, step counters and cagoule,

only the lone runner,
the allowed walk,

the anxious distance,
and not even one cross.

No lifting spirits as the service ends ?

no glancing to the sky hoping the rair k\aep ?

no pointing out “our house”, “our villa town”,
no puzzled enquiry as to “where is thatf

no holding open of gates to allow othg_rs_ pass,
no jovial remarks “it's good exercise”“nearly there!”
only the mew of the Buzzard, the circling Kite

and not even one cross.

No steep descent,

no slipping in the mud,

no careful scanning for a good sure way,

no overtaklng those with slower steps

no sudden darkness in the windblown trees

no eagerly anticipated ot cross buns and Earl Grey tea at Rivendell.

No moment of relief as oots are eased off aching feet
and not even one cross. ’
. '.' : ? -
Peter Hayes ‘ ' 2 5
i : 5 . .
-~ -
-
‘ :
: ’ e ) “ 1P
' %3 y - .
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Ah! No choir singing? What can | do? by Amanda Bath

‘fl Under Lockdown, there are no concerts, no church services and no choir practice.
In the last month | should have sung at two concerts, four church services in St
Giles, one at Bredon’s Norton, one on top of Bredon Hill and lots of rehearsals. It
wasn’t long into Lockdown before | really started to miss it. | signed up on line for
Gareth Malone’s ‘Home Chorus’ and a sing-along Messiah and waited. | thought
about looking at my collection of music scores (books of music) and playing music
on YouTube and singing along. But somehow it was all lacking something.

Then a friend sent me a link to a short video of him singing along in harmony with
his daughter. Two videos, recorded separately but playing simultaneously alongside each other. |
asked him how he had done it and it turned out he was using ‘Acapella’.
| realised what | was missing was singing for people. It is why | sing in the church choir.

So | had a go. | encountered a number of problems along the way:

¢ The free version allows for only 30seconds max of recording. Until | thought it was going to work, |
didn’t want to fork out on the subscription.

¢ It is impossible to look at the camera and look at the music at the same time. So do | look slightly
away from the camera with the music held off screen? Or maybe fully sideways would be better? Or
a combination? This is getting trickier!

¢ Lockdown hair!! It was only after doing the recording that | realised | should have paid more
attention to being visible. Oh well.

Being an online edition of the Parish Magazine, it is possible to click on the link below and hear our
efforts. | say ‘ours’, because | talked my son, David in to helping out with ‘My Peace’, but the other two
pieces | did on my own while he was at work.

My peace
https://mixcord.co/acapella/p/E7m8zy7fz0BfZG-xX 4kya/

Nunc dimittis
https://mixcord.co/acapella/p/4XH-rEMdFNyOjNuAKjF1CA/

Ubi Caritas
https://mixcord.co/acapella/p/6h 96|EDCa-3GdFEDLKk3Zw/

After having a go at the ‘acapella’ videos, | decided to try something else. David had more time at
home and he also had recording software on his computer. He hadn’t used it since leaving home a
couple of years ago, so he downloaded the latest version, set up a microphone and we were ready. It
was Holy Week and we wanted to record something to send out to those who would have been at
church. In particular, | wanted to record ‘There is a green hill which seems so relevant to the Bredon
Hill Group.

Bless the Lord, my soul - click here www.bit.ly/BlessThelordMySoul
There is a green hill - click here www.bit.ly/GreenHillFarAway

And the online singing? Well, the Messiah seems to have had technical hitches, as I've not heard
anything yet. The ‘Home Chorus’ has taken off, but | have to admit that | have not joined in yet. I'm not
sure why, but possibly it is because although | may be singing with people, | won’t be singing for them.

Amanda Bath, long term choir member, St Giles.

If you enjoy singing, do come along to sing with us. Fridays 6-7pm rehearsal for
church service Sundays 10.30-11.30am, once the Lockdown is over.
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Coronavirus and Climate Change -
Reasons to Hope for Environmental Revival

By Dr Elizabeth Harnett

As governments and health workers around the world battle to contain the
spread of coronavirus, save lives and protect the vulnerable, there is already
much debate about what this crisis and our response to it might mean for the
environment and our fight against climate change.

As societies and economies have closed down, we are already seeing short-
term environmental benefits. Global air travel is down by almost 50%, the
number of car journeys has fallen sharply, and heavy-emitting industrial
processes have slowed down. During the peak of the crisis in China, it is . -
estimated that carbon emissions fell by 25%. The Center for Research on Energy and Clean Air
estimates that this is equivalent to 200 million tons of carbon dioxide — more than half the annual
emissions of Britain.

143 4

Air and water quality have improved rapidly around the world — the fog of pollution has lifted from major
cities, and residents in Punjab, India, have reported being able to see the Himalayas for the first time in 30
years. Venice’s Grand Canal, normally polluted by boat traffic, is running clear. Stanford's Department of
Earth System Science has estimated that better air quality could have saved between 50,000 and 75,000
people from dying prematurely in China alone.

However, we should be wary of thinking that the short-term environmental benefits of the shutdown
outweigh the costs. Declines in economic well-being, mental health impacts and the difficulty in accessing
health services during the pandemic mean that there are also longer-term health costs that will exceed the
direct death-toll, and we do not know the long-term impacts on the environment as the world recovers and
emissions are likely to rebound. However, even here there is cause of hope.

People are waking up to the value and interdependence of human life.
Individuals and entire societies have shown that they are willing to make hard
choices to preserve their own lives and those of others. Similar difficult
decisions and behavioural changes to reduce climate change have often been
argued to be too costly or too radical. The response to coronavirus could be
an inflection point. The crisis has shown that decisive action is possible when
we wake up to risks, even risks that were (until not too long ago) expected to
impact ‘elsewhere’ in foreign nations or future generations. Similar to climate
change, respiratory pandemics such as SARS as EBOLA were previously
thought to be much less likely to affect developed nations. Coronavirus has
shown that crises are highly mobile and universal in a globalised world, and can strike at any time. But it
has also demonstrated that we are more resilient than we think, and can adapt to new lifestyles when
necessary.

The science behind climate change is clear that the time for change to protect the environment is now.
The response to this health crisis will shape the climate crisis for decades to come. As we adapt to lives
that involve more working from home, fewer air miles, and a consideration of what counts as essential
consumer goods, we have an opportunity to think carefully about what we need to live a joyful, fulfilled life.
Above and beyond individual action, governmental efforts to revive economic activity — through stimulus
plans, bailouts and back-to-work programs — will determine the shape of our economies, our lives, and
our carbon footprints for the foreseeable future. Whilst the recovery may seem a long way off, there is an
opportunity for policy makers to use economic policy to support — rather than undermine — global effort to
tackle the climate crisis. We must build on progress that has already been made, and not allow climate to
fall down the political agenda or economic recession halt investments in low-carbon technologies. As
governments decide which companies to protect, which projects to invest in, and what conditionality
should be placed on any bailout packages, there is a growing call for these decisions to be made with
environmental priorities in mind. Get it right, and governments can usher in a transition towards a more
sustainable and equitable future.

As we continue life in lock-down, there is new opportunity to take time to notice and appreciate the beauty
and wonder of God'’s creation. Think on how quickly it can change when we stop polluting it! Fewer cars

continued on next page




and planes have meant that birdsong
sounds louder, skies have appeared a
brighter blue, and the air smells
fresher. Nature is also undergoing its
annual rebirth, with bluebells emerging
and new blossom on trees. Let us take
time this week to marvel at God’s
work, and pray that out of this tragedy
might come green shoots and
environmental revival.

Elizabeth is a Lecturer in Geography at
Jesus College, Oxford, a member of
President Macron's Committee on
Climate Change, and a frequent visitor
to Bredon. She is also the
granddaughter of long-time members of
St Giles, Pat and Jim McKay.

Elizabeth’s photos of St Giles’
glorious magnolia tree, and
daffodils in the wooded area at the
end of Dock Lane and Mill End, to
illustrate nature’s ‘annual rebirth’

Christian Aid Week May 10-16 2020

‘ There will not be a door to door collection for Christian Aid this year

because of the Coronavirus. However you can still make a donation
on line. Go to their website christianaidweek 2020, click on that and it
will bring up a page with a large red Donate square. Click on that and it will show you how to
make your donation.

If you do not bank on line, you can send a cheque donation to their Birmingham postal address
- Christian Aid Week, Room 6 Dale House, The Church at Carr's Lane, Birmingham, B4 75X

We hope that many of you will support this charity with the same enthusiasm that you support
the usual house to house collection.
Mary Daniels and Viv Ebbage

Friends of St Giles Church

It was the intention to hold our Annual Meeting on
Thursday 21%' May. However, in line with
Governments recommendations, this has now been
cancelled. | do hope that | can reschedule and hold
the meeting in July sometime. It
is a case of “Watch this space!”
| have lined up a speaker and
therefore, it is my intention to
hold the meeting on a date convenient to him. So please be patient and | will
publish details as and when | know how everything is going.

Joan Needham (Chair)




Bredon Bowling Club update

Bowls, like most other sports, has been shut down.

Touring, County matches and all leagues have been cancelled for
the year. However the club will be ready to start whenever the
lockdown is lifted and friendly, internal matches will be arranged.

The club has its annual tour arranged for mid-September. This year it
is to Bournemouth and we are keeping our fingers crossed that the
situation will allow it to go ahead.

How our bowling green should look

The Green is still being maintained — it must not become field-like. The government has acknowledged
that fine turf management is classed as essential work and permitted as long as social distancing is
observed. It currently looks in tip-top condition and some bowlers are yearning to use it.

<, PR

S T o There is a hope that we may have restricted opening in the latter part of the season — but,
ol P8 like so many others, we just wait and see.

/ A We have a new notice board situated to the left of the gate. This can be viewed from the
A | pavement. But so far there is nothing to see!!

Jill Marchment

-

During the pandemic, all services in churches have had to be suspended.
Just before it took effect, we had two special Thanksgiving / Memorial Services
at St. Giles:

7 March  Jeanne Opal Patricia Vaughan [See pages 14 and 15]
17 March  Kenneth James Rowland Godsell

The Revd Ken Godsell moved to Bredon, during his retirement. Here he met
S S Angie again, having known her in Birmingham and married her. After living in
From the Registers Dock Lane they moved to a bungalow in College Road. He took
services and preached quite often at St Giles. He was a great asset
in the vacancy before The Revd Matthew Baynes became our Rector. His humour and his |
commitment to the Bible made him much appreciated. In recent years, he was unfortunately
afflicted with dementia. He died at the grand age of nearly 98, having been lovingly cared
for at home by Angie. She and his son David will be grateful for our prayers.

Other items from the Reqisters

7 March  Quita Kirk-Duncan (interment of ashes)

20 March John Holloway (cremation at Cheltenham)

23 March Jean Wood (cremation at Cheltenham)

15 April  John Francis Doney MBE (cremation at the Vale)
27 April  Rita Sowerbutts (cremation at the Vale)

Our churches offer concern and prayer for comfort for all who have been bereaved, especially those
named above.

JON DONEY, as he was always known, died recently. Mary, his wife and our churchwarden, hopes that,
when the current necessary restrictions are lifted, a Memorial Service will take place at St Giles and give
the opportunity to give thanks for Jon and all that he meant and achieved.
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BREDON BABY AND TODDLER GROUP
— Wednesdays (term time) Bredon Village Hall. 10:00-11:45 by Cassie Woodcock

We hope that everyone is keeping well, and that you are all finding things to do with
your little ones during this challenging time. We have seen so many lovely rainbows
and teddy bears around the village, which always draw a smile. It is great to know
that we live in such a friendly and supportive community.

We hope to get back to running sessions soon, but are obviously waiting to be guided as to when this will
be possible. We will keep our facebook page updated with any news about this. In the meantime, stay
safe and we look forward to seeing everyone as soon as we can.

Our Facebook page is Bredon Baby & Toddler Group
or email us at bredonsteppingout@googlemail.com. | can be contacted on 07990 973495.

Cassie Woodcock

BREDON PLAYGROUP by Tracey Ford

It's such a strange and uncertain time for all of us, at the moment, and we miss being at
playgroup together.

We know how important it is for us to keep in touch with playgroup children and families, so
our Bredon Playgroup closed Facebook page for our playgroup parents has proved to be
vital. We've been able to share news, ideas for activities, pictures and much more with each
other .

Children love learning through play and we knew that they would be missing our phonic sessions, singing
songs and listening to stories — as well as missing the playgroup staff. With this in mind, our wonderful team
have done some videos of themselves reading stories, singing and doing fun sessions with phonics.

It's just so amazing to see how much our children loved seeing a familiar face, joining in with the songs and
actions and settling down to listen to a story. We will continue to do this over this difficult time.

How lovely to see so many families putting rainbow pictures in their windows. More recently, many homes
are displaying bears, so that the children can go on a bear hunt during their daily walks.

We were so delighted that we had already planted our runner beans. The children have excitedly sent us
photos of their beans growing really high and telling us what they have been doing to help them grow. We
are all wondering if anyone planted a magic bean after reading Jack and the Beanstalk.

We miss seeing all of our children and hope everyone is staying safe, and that it won’t be long before we can
meet up again.

: Thank you Tracey for adding to our rainbow
= collection. Ed :

[] [l
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BREDON CUB TROOP

Bredon Cubs enjoyed our first camp of the year at Blackwell scout Adventure centre near Bromsgrove.
We were concerned that the camp started on Friday the 13th and it was a full moon. What could
possibly go wrong?

Thankfully nothing went wrong and the children had a fantastic time, at the extremely well equipped
centre. We had an action-packed weekend, starting on the Friday evening and finishing on the Sunday
afternoon. The weekend included orienteering, Treetops trail, obstacle course, blindfold trail and a
woodworking project that saw the children using various DIY equipment, to produce their own hand-
painted balance boards. There were some extremely proud (and tired!) looking children leaving camp
on the Sunday. ,

The camp was a taste of luxury for the
cubs and the leaders, as we were spoilt
with the accommodation; we stayed in
wooden camping pods, and so there
was no putting up or taking down of
tents, simples!!

We have temporarily suspended all Cub
meetings but are looking
into the possibility of
holding online pack
meetings in the future
where each cub will be PO
able to join our meetings from the comfort of their own home. Hopefully in the next
parish magazine we will update you as to where this has got to.

Stay safe Alice Clark

SAM MUSING

SAM WILKINSON is making good progress, following his stroke. His musing
this month is another one written some three years ago, taken from the
useful store, which he has written from time to time.

22. Ever Been Had?

| always thought that | was fairly astute and would spot a con-man with ease. :
However after a ‘recent event, | realised that | was not wide enough awake to avoid being taken in. |
had ignored all the signs that should have alerted me and it made me wonder why? | concluded that |
had not accepted the fact that advancing years, probably after the fifties, were taking effect , | was
losing the ability to react instantly to a set of circumstances. For example accepting a casual caller's
offer to do a job such as cleaning paving without getting his name and address and then paying in
cash, probably at an exorbitant price. In retrospect, how daft can you be on the spur of the moment?
This inspired me to write these few words in the hope that they would help others to think about the
unwelcome consequences of advancing years when put to the test.

If only | had ...

e ensured that | knew the name and address of the person that | was dealing with. Any reluctance to
provide this should be taken as a warning that all was not above board. Don't be taken in with
arguments that VAT was not being charged and the price would be a lot higher if you wanted a formal
transaction.

* not ignored the warning implied by a scruffy van without a name on it, parked some distance away

e not agreed to pay in cash as soon as the job was finished Not been so sure of my own good sense
and.

¢ not failed to talk about the job with someone else.

| suppose the overall answer to all of this is never allow yourself to be bullied into a quick answer;
always sleep on it. If the person that you are dealing with tries to argue you into quick agreement, send
them away, no matter how unpleasant they may become.
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‘3rd Quiz Insp.ired E)y Sc;hool-boy howlers

i What do you call people from Paris?
Schoolboy answer - parasites

« 1. O.K. what is a parasite?

3. Identify the following sites in Paris

4. Why is July 14th so important to the people of Paris?
. 5. Which famous TV detective from Paris is based on the books of George Simenon?
6. Which town in Yorkshire shares a TV series title with a film set in Paris?

Schoolboy answer - tummy ache

Identify the following places with cakes named after them:
8. A town in Germany producing a multi-coloured cake covered in marzipan.
=9. Acity in Scotland producing a rich fruit cake.
10. A town in Lancashire producing a puff pastry filled with dried fruit.

almonds.

Quiz answers can be found on page 18

| = ] [ [ ] ] [ [ ] ] [

2. Oh, and what is the correct answer to the question? What do you call people from Paris?

. Billy has 50 cakes. He gives 2 to Rosie and 1 each to James and John. What has he left?

. 7. Who is reputed to have said when told the poor of Paris had no bread - "let them eat cake"?

11. A town in Derbyshire producing a shortcrust tart of jam and frangipane topped with ground

PLANTS FOR SALE

| normally sell a range of hardy perennial plants at various events to
raise money for Tearfund — a relief and development charity which |
support. Owing to the coronavirus all these events have been cancelled,
and so | am offering my plants for £1 each to

PLANT
SALE

¢ [

anyone who is interested. Please phone me
on 01684 772470 and | will tell you which

| will get back to you.

plants | have for sale. If | am unable to come to the
phone, please leave your name and phone number and

Mary Daniels
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COMPUTER WISDOM by Jim Verrechia, a Bredon “Computer Doctor”

I've been meaning to put a column in the Parish Magazine for
years. And while we are all in lockdown we are relying more on
our computers to help with everyday tasks and keeping in touch
with friends and family. So here are a few thoughts to consider...

Telephone and online scams

Conditions are now perfect for scammers and fraudsters so | hope my opening
rhetoric will re-iterate the guidance and protection that people most at risk
should follow. The golden rules are:

If someone you don’t know calls you about your computer, your Broadband, your telephone or your bank
account it's going to be a scam. Put the phone down!

Try not to get involved in any conversation because the caller will almost certainly have some information that
they can use that allows them to convince you the call is real. The longer you stay on the call the more
you are likely to be convinced

However, if you think you have been scammed it is important to contact your bank in the first instance — as
this is likely to be the ultimate target for this kind of activity

If you are still concerned, don’'t keep this to yourself. Try to talk to someone (a trusted relative, friend,
neighbour etc.) If your computer has been used to make a transaction unplug it and get someone to look
at it to make sure you are ‘safe’.

Also , if you know someone who you think might be vulnerable keeping an eye on them and reminding them that
there are some simple actions that will help protect them may save someone from a lot of suffering.

Window 10 Updates

Microsoft has announced a major update to Windows (Version 2004 — also called 20H1) will be rolled out soon
(May/June). If your laptop will not shut down, or takes a while to start up it is likely that an update is in progress.
Patience in the first instance — or a reboot, will often fix the problem.

Zoom

Zoom has hit the headlines as an alternative to Skype. It has also hit the headlines because there are security
flaws in the software! Hackers can gate-crash your meetings (‘Zoombombing’) without you knowing it. They can
steal your login details and they can persist on your computer long after your meeting has finished. In short it is
not safe and | recommend you do not use it. Uninstall the software if you can.

TeamViewer

If you need remote assistance during the Covid-19 lockdown it is unlikely someone will visit you to resolve the
problem. | recommend you install TeamViewer (www.teamviewer.com) just in case you need help. There is a
free version of the software (make sure you select ‘for personal use’) when you install it. You can then get remote
assistance from someone if necessary. Note: TalkTalk users will not be able to install this without a call to their
support department as they block these types of tools. Just ask them to lift the block.

That's it. | hope these articles help you survive the lockdown.

WI Newsletter” on-line, penned by our tech-savvy President, Joan Needham. The
few who are not on-line are not forgotten, so they, too, can enjoy the odd crazy INSPIRING WOMEN
poem or cartoon, or, indeed, general useful information. You may be surprised to
learn that we are (half) planning the GFWI Christmas concerts on 2™ December in Cheltenham Town
Hall. If you would like to be part of the choir, do contact me asap. Fortunately, many WI
members are skilled craftswomen, and knitting needles and sewing machines can be
heard all around the village, as there is actually TIME to produce some useful items,
mostly as charitable donations. We all like to think we are good neighbours, especially in
these difficult times. If you need any help or advice, do get in touch with any of those
names on the back page of your 2020 WI card. Whoever coined the phrase “We’re here
to help”, was spot on. Keep safe, everyone, and keep smiling,

Viv Ebbage 773549

BREDON WI arcall keeping our distance, and all regular meetings have been
cancelled, we do know what is going on, because we now receive a regular “Bredon [ e
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What | love about...
- our series about the passions of local folk

This article appeared in our April edition; although printed, many were not
distributed owing to government recommendations and so we include it again.

This month’s contributor to this series, David Pickering Pick, is the husband
of Annie, who wrote the one for March. David was a probation officer for over
25 years but, in recent times, he has carved a career in his recording studio,
which is in the converted barn behind their home in Eckington Road.

David writes...
WHAT | LOVE ABOUT .... MAKING MUSIC

Music has been a big part of my life since my earliest memories. The sound of music on the radio
probably came first but | can also remember seeing a piano for the first time, pressing the keys,
intrigued and excited by the sounds.

I am as much absorbed by the actual sound of music as by the composition and performance. The way
that an ethereal violin melody can evoke a picture or emotion; how the space in which the instrument is
played affects its quality; how this changes as a second or third instrument plays with it; how harmony
and rhythm paint colours and stir the imagination

For almost as long as music has entranced me, | have tried to make it. Noticing my fascination with any
piano | came across, my grandmother arranged for her father’s piano to arrive at our home. He was
Charles Pearce, organist and choirmaster in Edwardian England, and a composer of church music. |
started to take lessons at my first school — | was five or six. | continued to study piano up to 18, but by
then | was becomlng more mterested in the guitar. These days | love to play both, though I still don’t
practice nearly enough.

Not long after the piano arrived at our home, my father came
home with a tape recorder. It was a Phillips open reel machine
with a small microphone. Naturally my sister and | attempted to
record ourselves playing music — she with violin and me on
piano. We had a lot of fun doing it, but even at that age it was
obvious to me that the results weren'’t very good!

The piano and tape recorder must have had a major impact on
the course of my life ever since. | began writing songs and
playing guitar at folk clubs, and started recording my efforts with
a tape recorder on which | could add a second, third and more
instruments after the initial recording. The results still weren’t
very good, but some progress was being made!

By this tlme my Wlfe Annle and | were performing falrly regularly at
church events. We were able to record some songs in a ‘real’ studio,
moonlighting in a BBC local radio station. Always pursuing better
recorded sound, | set up a 4-track recording system in the living room
of our tiny cottage in Cornwall. Meeting other Christian singers, |
offered to record a local church band — the singer was Noel Richards,
who later wrote ‘We Declare Your Majesty’ and many other worship
songs. Feeling that we were now almost a recording studio, we
needed a name. After not very much thought, we decided on Free For
Good Recording (which was an accurate reflection of our charges at
the time) and we are FFG to this day! The year was 1977 and | have
been recording music continuously since then, for the last 27 years in
our converted barn studio near Bredon. | have loved working with
some amazing musicians — but I've never lost the feeling that | hope to
do it better next time.

What do | love about making music? | find it almost impossible to put it
into words, which is why | haven’t been able to say much about that.
Instead, I've only described how | went about doing it. Some things are
beyond words, aren’t they? Better to just make some more music!

Ps 81 1-2 “Sing for joy to God our strength: Shout aloud to the God of Jacob! Begin the music, strike
the tambourine, play the melodious harp and lyre” (to which | would add, “and the guitars, bass and
drums and huge string section!”)
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FOND MEMORIES OF JEANNE

Jeanne Vaughan was, for many years, a familiar figure in i

Bredon, often to be seen tending her garden in Back Lane and
talking to anybody and everybody in her rich Barbadian accent,
which became increasingly anglicised in recent years. For her
last few years, she moved to a Residential Home in Hythe in
Kent to be near her family. She died on the 9th January this
year and on 7th March a Service of Memorial and Thanksgiving
was held in St Giles Church, Bredon. The Coronavirus was
already making people nervous about attending events, but a
good congregation of folk who loved Jeanne assembled,
representing her family, her village, her church, the teaching
world and the Guiding world in particular.

There were two fine addresses appreciating her, by her niece
Helen Vaughan Duprey, representing the family, and Jim
McKay, representing her church and Bredon. Both Helen and
Jim have given us copies of their talks, although Helen stresses
that she didn’t stick to the script! Both were greatly appreciated
and, unusually on such an occasion, were warmly applauded.

From her Family by Helen : Jeanne Opal Patricia Vaughan

Jeanne was born in Barbados in 1931, the 4™ child in the family. The oldest was my father, Colin, then
Cicely, who some of you may know from her visits or Jeanne’s stories. Carl was the 3™ and Jeanne
was very close to him both in age and emotionally.

Jeanne’s upbringing was quite strict and she herself could be quite formidable. | remember as a child
that, although she was funny and friendly, the power of one stern look from her could stop me in my
tracks. As the parents and teachers among us are aware, this is tantamount to a superpower and one
| often wish | had. Jeanne’s expectation of respect and good behaviour was palpable and served her
well in her role as teacher. | actually met a grown man in his 40s once whom Jeanne had taught and
he claimed to still be afraid of her!

Jeanne was brought up in an age of ‘make do and mend’ and ‘waste not want not. She would
painstakingly unwrap any gift with utmost care to preserve the paper, which she would fold and store
for later use. She had organised shelves for unused disposable toothbrushes and socks seemingly
from every transatlantic flight she had ever taken...

Jeanne came across to London from Barbados around 1952 to study Geography and Geology and
she loved Britain. She said it was a geographer’s paradise... Such a small island with rocks from the
very oldest to the newest; lowlands, peat bogs, rich in coal, minerals with fertile soils (— especially the
Vale of Evesham!) the warming Gulf stream, amazing climate...and so close to the continent too!

Jeanne had many passions in life: she loved God and set aside time every day for devotional
activities. The rest are in no particular order:

She loved Bredon and St Giles church and community and served here for many years as warden and
verger.

She loved the Girl Guide Movement and served as a guide as a child in Barbados and then throughout
her adult life as a leader, staying in touch and attending conferences and activities right up till she
became ill in her early 80s. Lord and Lady Baden Powell were both an inspiration to her.

Jeanne was a keen sportswoman, in school and university teams for hockey and netball; captain of
the netball team and a netball coach. She was an avid walker, rock climber and skilled skier; even
when she was overweight she had an elegant, graceful style.

She loved her native Barbados and after she retired spent several months there during the winter
snorkelling, swimming and catching up with dear friends from childhood. She would also visit the more
chaotic island of Trinidad, where many of our family lived and live: her brother and sister and their
families — multitudes of young people who all loved and respected their aunt Jeanne.

Jeanne loved her little cottage with ‘expanding walls’, as she always said (one night in 1996 | think 10
continued on next page
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of us stayed there after a wedding, including in the shed). She loved her garden and tended it well for as
long as she could.

Jeanne enjoyed music, piano-playing, singing and the English language. She was an overachiever at
Scrabble, unfeasibly using all the letters and raking in maximum points...I think | was a somewhat disap-
pointing competitor.

She took great delight in her pets and those of others. | particularly remember Tiggie the cat and Jodie
the dog. She generously supported a wide range of charities working to minimise the
suffering of animal and human populations.

The last few years have been hard, but in preparing for this memorial, recent years
have melted away. Photographs and conversations have brought back memories of

a life full of vitality and fun. Jeanne has family and friends in many continents and
Helen Vaughan Duprey we are all sad to say goodbye and grateful to give thanks for her life.

From her Church Family and Village by Jim McKay

When | mentioned to a group that | had been asked to speak about Jeanne, the reply of one member
was instantaneous. "When we arrived at church for the first time, Jeanne was the first person we
saw. She welcomed us with a broad smile: she knew who we were: asked if there was anything she
could do for us: we knew we had made the right decision to come here."

There you have Jeanne: Joyful Energetic Always No Nonsense Effective Jeanne.
Joyful and exuberant - dedicated in her faith, willing to express it

Energetic in all that she did - whether on the Local ministry team, on the PCC, as churchwarden or
in charge of the church room

Always there - committed and available, reliable and consistent, ready to help. It was as true out-
side church as inside. Whenever we walked down the snicket Jeanne seemed to be in her beloved
garden, always ready to talk and to share, whether it was her produce or her expertise in pruning
trees: children particularly were inspired to a knowledge of the stars or horticulture by her quiet shar-
ing. She even shared her garden shed with a homeless man for a while when he needed support.

Jeanne was no pushover - there was a No Nonsense determination and forthright defence of what
she believed to be right.

All this use of her talents led Jeanne to be an Effective witness to her faith. We miss her
and are grateful for knowing her and acknowledge all that she did for our community.

arbados-

‘i\ v
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COVID-19 Coronavirus

Hopefully by the time this is published we will have been past the peak. The Council
would like to thank all residents for sticking to the lockdown rules dictated by
government. The isolation has made a real difference to the number of deaths
occurring locally. Our thoughts and prayers go out to friends and families who have
lost loved ones to this horrible virus.

We would like to thank the great community effort that has taken place over the last
couple of months, from the volunteer groups, set up to help the vulnerable and
isolated residents, to the support shown to our key workers through donations and
clapping on a Thursday evening.

Also a big thank you goes out to the locally businesses, who have adapted the way
they work, so they can continue to supply the Parish with food supplies. Let's hope
once things get back to normal, residents will continue to support these fantastic
local companies.

A special mention goes to Bredon Surgery for how they have engaged with the
volunteer group and altered their practices to protect both patients and staff. And a
thank you to Bredon Hancocks School for looking after the children of key workers.

The Council has already started planning for things returning to normality. We have
agreed for all our facilities, including the village hall; bus shelters, benches and
playground equipment to be given a deep clean prior to reopening.

Foodbank Details

A number of residents have asked if there is a Bredon Foodbank they could donate
to, so help can be provided to those residents who find themselves in financial
difficulty during these strange times.

The Community Volunteer group spoke to Tewkesbury Foodbank and it was
decided their set up is brilliant and works really well, and due to the small numbers
in our area that may request for help, it is not viable to open a separate Bredon
Foodbank.

If anyone would like to donate money, to help families in the local area, they can visit
https:/tewkesbury.foodbank.org.uk/ where there are instructions on how to donate
electronically saving unnecessary journeys, or they could send a cheque, payable to
Tewkesbury Foodbank, to the following address:- Tewkesbury Foodbank, 76 Church
Street, Tewkesbury, GL20 5RX

If anyone needs help, please contact our local partner, Neville King on 07592
041858, who can help according to need.

Email : bredonpc@btconnect.com

I

Planning Applications

The Parish Council’s role is
only advisory. For more
details, please refer to
www.wychavon.gov.uk.

For consideration by Wychawon:

W/20/00427 - Box Cottage, Watery
Lane, Kinsham. Repair timber frame
structure and infill panels, replace
roof coverings, add pitched roofs to
dormers, repair or replace windows
and doors, demolish and rebuild
porches with associated rainwater
goods and internal modifications.
PC has no objections.

W/20/00592 - 43 Blenheim Drive,
Bredon,. Single storey rear
extension. PC has no objections.

W/19/01355 - Field SO 9239,
Eckington Road, Bredon’s Norton.
Buffer landscaping area of 20m
deep now included (compared to
3m front hedge previously),
achieved by deleting the plot
nearest to the road. Amendment to
plot layout with 2 static caravans
and one tourer now placed on the
plot nearest the road behind the
landscaping area with one of the
touring caravans stored on a piece
of land at the rear of the site
adjacent to the railway line. PC has
no further comments — please
see original objections.

Date of Next Meeting:
Monthly Parish Council

Monday 14" May
takes place in Bredon

Village Hall at 7:15pm
If we are still in lockdown, this
meeting will take place via
Zoom, please contact the
Clerk for access to this
meeting

Web : www.bredonpc.org.uk Tel : 01684 773984

I
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Bredon Cricket Club by Derek Ebbage

Usually at this time of year, we would be reporting that cricket had started in earnest and successfully in
our first few league matches. We have been informed and instructed by the England and Wales Cricket
Board (ECB) that all cricket, in every aspect, is suspended until further notice. A range of options to begin
cricket later in the summer is being modelled for various contingencies.

The Bredon Cricket Club committee is busy applying to local councils, the ECB and the Worcestershire

Cricket Board, through the Emergency Support Programme for both loans and grants. There are, of

course, many expenses which Bredon Cricket Club must meet, even though no cricket is being played,

and we are hoping that the ECB Investment Management Scheme will be able to help us financially. We
have also made an application to Sport England for funding.

For the fourth year, we have planned to incorporate the “All-Stars” programme for five- to
eight-year olds into our summer of cricket. We have heard from the ECB that the kit will be
posted to all parents who have applied; also, a “2020 Activity Booklet” will be posted to all
parents of all past and present participants. We were also to begin the first introduction of
the “Dynamos Cricket” for eight- to eleven-year olds, but this will also have to await a start
date from the ECB.

Our stalwart and committed groundsman, Adam Gallagher, has been working hard at keeping the outfield
and square in excellent order. It is essential that when, and if, cricket starts this summer, we can open for
business immediately. We are, however, concerned about the security of our premises; the =
Club is locked down and no one is allowed to use it at present. If, on your recreational
exercise walk or cycle ride, you see someone at our lovely ground, please let us know.

The spring issue of the Association of Cricket Officials (ACO), which is the magazine for
umpires and scorers, has arrived, with a large headline across its front cover of “PLAY
SUSPENDED?”. It also contained guidance on the Laws of the game, with flow charts on
safety guidance and fast bowling directives. Hopefully, some of the guidance will be very |
useful shortly! =
Derek Ebbage

DECLAN SHIELS’ FINE ISOLATION PHOTOS taken durlng hls exercise walks

Declan’s 4th photo is also on p15 (rainbow hands on the school rallmg}
So, it is replaced by a recent Bredon sunset by David Bath, -
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HERE-¥X HELP @h?
WORCESTERSHIRE “q

Ces®

Vulnerable? In need of help?

There are and will continue to be many people in our community who will be self
isolating at home due to Coronavirus (COVID-19). If you are vulnerable or just need
help during this difficult time and would like to be contacted by a helper or volunteer

there are a number of options.

Find out how to get help from the Worcestershire Here2Help website:-

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/here2help

Their dedicated number is: 01905 768053.

(Monday to Sunday between 8am and 8pm)

&

We're in this together

Contact our Local Volunteer Group Leader Neville King on 0759 204 1858

Each area has a separate group leader and lots of local and able volunteers to help
with food, prescriptions or any other business.

Also please contact Neville if you, or a close relative, would like to join your street’s
WhatsApp group. It is a quick and simple way to ask for help from neighbours.

Our local Spar village shop in Bredon is now doing deliveries to help those vulnera-
ble customers in isolation. Please call 0730 552 9669

Keep up to date with local news by following Bredon Parish Noticeboard on
Facebook
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TEWKESBURY AND BREDON HILL PROBUS CLUB

The Club for retired and semi-retired Professionals and Businessmen
Tuesday mornings, 10 a.m. until 12 noon at Bredon Village Hall [except during
http://probusclub.net/tewkesbredon/ lockdown]

When the Government declared the lockdown and the ban on gatherings of
people in close proximity, it was inevitable that Probus Club would have to
suspend our meetings for the foreseeable future. Over the last two to three
years we have been running a campaign to bring in new members and this
has been very successful with more than ten new members being welcomed
to the Club over that period. This raised some concerns amongst members of
the Committee that once people get out of the habit of attending on a Tuesday then the membership
could drop away, just when we had got to full strength.

So one of our members suggested a weekly online Newsletter and this has been enthusiastically taken
up with a small editorial team producing it every week. It goes out on a Tuesday so that members can
maintain their link with the Club just as they would normally do at our Tuesday morning meetings.

Our Editor, Steve Tucker has been the driving force behind the Newsletter primarily by encouraging
members to submit articles. The response has been terrific and every week we are receiving articles on a
wide variety of subjects, such as members’ experiences on holiday or in their career, their hobbies or
family history. One member is now running a weekly quiz to tweak members’ brain cells - we even have
an “ltems for sale” section.

It is @ measure of the enthusiasm and involvement of Probus members when, after the publication of the
Newsletter several members usually submit some feedback commenting or expanding on items
published the previous week.

We all look forward to our weekly Probus Club meetings with interesting speakers and the =5
vibrant conversation over coffee. Whilst we earnestly hope that we will be getting back to
normal in the not too distant future, at least we have maintained the spirit and ethos of
Probus Club through our weekly Newsletter.

THE JUNE PARISH MAGAZIE

The deadline for getting material to the editor, Christopher Frith, is Tuesday 12 May. Send it to
bredonparishmaged@hotmail.co.uk or Cover Point, Back Lane, Bredon.[01684 773164] When the
necessary restrictions are lifted, we have every intention of printing paper copies again and delivering

THE COVER PHOTO is A Collage of Coronavirus Rainbows compiled by Laura Haines-Gill, who edits
the Facebook Bredon Parish Noticeboard so brilliantly.

QUIZ ANSWERS The quiz is on page 10 : please see that first! =
1 An organism that lives within or on a host and uses its resources to fuel its life. mmn
2. Parisians 3. The Eiffel Tower, The Arc de Triomphe, Notre Dame Cathedral

4. The Fall of the Bastille in 1789, recognised as the start of the French Revolution 5. Maigret

6. (Last Tango in) Halifax 7. Marie Antoinette 8. Battenburg 9. Dundee 10. Eccles 11. Bakewell

Magazine Adverts: all enquiries to Richard Cowley, 01684 773454 or richardandcarol@oakgardens.co,uk
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ProPochotrl:D

Professional & Progressive Foolce

HCPC Registered
Chiropody and Podiatry

*  Routine Chiropody treatments
* Treatment of ingrowing toe nails
=  Mail Reconstruction
. Prescription Orthotics
* Treatment of fungal nails

8 Barton Street
Tewkesbury
Gloucestershire
GL20 5PP

01684 296884
info@propodiatry.co.uk

Most pets accepted: Cats, Chickens,
Rabbits, Guinea Pigs, Hamsters Parrots etc.

Tel: 01684 773464 / Mob 07952 611543

Ridgeway Bank
Eckington Road, Bredon, GL20 7EY
www.ridgewaybankcattery.co.uk

Fruit Trees in your Garden?

Fruit Tree Pruner with over 15 years experience
Apple Trees a specialty

Reasonable rates. No job too small.

Please call Kristy on 07758 105578 or 01684 594033

Space & Time Therapies
Therapeutic Massage: works with Muscles
Zero Balancing: works with Skeletal System

Usetul for:
Head/Neck/Shoulder tension
Body Ache
Anxiety/Stress
Improvement of jomt lunction
www.spaceandtumetherapies.com

Richard J. Ridley

ALL TYPES OF FENCING SUPPLIED AND ERECTED

The Castle House
Link Endl Rood
Corse Lawn
Gloucester

GL1? 4NN
Telephone: 01452 780721
Mobie: 07831 774447
e-mail richardridiey@btinternet.com

ts Ne A
‘Nﬂmfiﬁr U
?

hlruun- and Camne Caundry Serviwce

Horw Bugy Bepard and By -Proofed Dy Bt &l oty
Siabibe Fug Waali lrosn E7 Dog Bod Waak roim £S5
Turnowt Wask from L8 Chog Coat Wash L5

Turraast Waah B Heprool from €14 D Uil Waah & Heprool L

_— T T .
e Fraw Local Collecionm "™

Call Nutasha - o 01684 273118 v oy 0770604 ] 994

Gary Venables

Carpentry Painting & General repairs.

Telephone : 01386 422775
Mobile 07983288662

Stuart Matty F*;f
475

Maintenance Gardener & ':{'1-\

LAWNCARE, HEDGES & WEEDING',

Tel: Stuart 0386 B52031
Mobile: T77 387 9023
.
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Devereux Centre
Learn to Save a Life!!

Basic Life Saving Skills Training Courses, available in Tewkesbury - v i 4 ‘
PEm—— PEST CONTROL

J - AGRICULTURAL, INDUSTRIAL AND
Mental Health First "j"’ - RESIDENTIAL PEST CONTROL
- Fire Safety and Practical Fire Extinguisher
: ALL TREATMENTS GUARANTEED
'mﬂ“ﬁ“““wﬂd 24/7 SERVICE
- Emergency Paediatric First Ai
. . EAPERTS IN PREVENTION AND
Many of our courses are suitable for all ages and all abilities TREATMENT OF =

MICE, RATS, MOLES, WASPS,
HORNETS, CLUSTERFLY,

Contact us for more information SAAWLING INSE-TS, BIRDS

www.thedevereuxcentre.co.uk/events-and-training-courses/ AND MOST OTHER MAMMALS
T: 01684 214333 WWW.SKPEST.COUK
E: info@thedevereuxcentre.co.uk 07590610178 01684 297163

Technology Support

For when you most need help with
your computer, mobile phone or TV

Local Veterinary
Services o
ardens

Cilinic

If you have a problem with your computer or other electronic
device, let me help you to solve it. | offer a friendly and
efficient service in any of the following areas:

Mg el as b aving chinlcs in Velerinary

Bishaps Cleeve, Tewhkesbury,

Walkton Cardiff and Cheltenham, Fally lﬂ’dE"‘I‘u
can now baing veterinary care divect to you!
Computers: Including installing virus checkers, using Microsoft

programmes, e-mailing, and using the internet.
Mobile phones: How to set-up and use your phone, including
use of apps and upgrades.
Apple: How to use your | Pad/ | phone.
TVs: Set-up and use of your new Smart TV.
Tuition: How to use any of the above, plus Skype, internet
shopping, E.mail or anything else you need help with,

We provide the same great care and attention 1o your pets either in our
mabile vet clinic or in the comfort of you and your pet's own home
Home visit fees start from £35 (plus the cost of consultationtreatment/

watcinabon)
W Reduce anxiety for you and your pet

I Ease stress if your pet doesn't travel well
B Save on travelling time

Far advice and appointrmernd bookings call

Bishops Cleeve 01242 679880 - Cheltenham 01242 234932
Tewkesbury, Walton Cardiff and Consulting Van
01684 292244

For further details, without any commitment call, email or
ring:

Jamie Worley = Tech Support:
07885238811- 01386 BR2084 - jamworley@gmail.com

Enquiries: info@folygarders.com

(W) www.follygardens.com ()

JO FIGGETT - TAILORESS : PHILIP

l.nxlln\l{t'lill.l-n{.'l.l \NI:HH:H\IIIIH'\ " S E R R E L L

WAY, MITTON TEWKESBURY.GL2D BAN

auctioneers & valuers

SEWING ALTERATIONS { REPAIRS,
CURTAIN | BLIND MAKING,

AUCTIONS
BRIDAL ALTERATIONS REGULAR CATALOGUED AUC

OF FINE ART AND ANTIQUES

O1684 358496 VALUATIONS FOR SALE, INSURANCE,
bl INHERITANCE TAX & FAMILY DIVISION

joliggeria yahoo.co.uk Malvern Saleroom: 01684 892314
www.serrell.com  auctions@serrell.co.uk
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AN ADVANCED GENERATION

OF WINDOWS + DOORS

I|__|I‘|__||'"|_|_|1'|I!Lr|'_ d & 3
by a local company with over

Call us free on 0B00 59 29 44
woarw |l-ingkallations. couk

Bi-FOLDING mu + SLIDING DOORS « ENTRANCE DOORS + CONSERVATORIES
FREMCH DOORS +« ORAMGERIES « SECOMDARY SLAZING + SASH WINDOWS

+ GARDEN ROOMS

TEWKESBURY PEST SOLUTIONS

Tewkesbury based company.

All pest control work undertaken.

Safe and Discreet.

Fully insured with £5 million liability.

Call Mark on 07867 117275 or 01684 850652

If | don't answer, please leave a message and Il
Get back to you.

Email marksalterO@talktalk.net
WWW.TEWKESBURYPESTSOLUTIONS.CO.UK

E‘J 1 radlhonal

Limme Mortar:
- 4 - -
' Specialist
- Re-pointing and repairs of
A masonry using both lime and
= cement based mortars ¥
L‘- . Working on new, old and historic %
~  buildings to repair masonry and to

cut out and re-point where cement
based mortars have been used
instead of traditional lime mortar

—

Damaged stone and brick repairs

Telephone:

07525 976940
01684 298029

Helping Hands

2 |

S -y -
Looking for support at home?

Looking for a job?
Call o ntment team on

01452 226 026

OHUIN MECTL

Looking for care?

01452 404 341

T. AL Spry

LANDSCAPE GARDENER

“MILLSTONE"
ECKINGTON ROAD, BREDON

Gardens Designed and Constructed

Maintenance

Telephone: Bredon 773089

Clive Woolford
Motor Engineers Ltd

Cottenwold Diairy Site + Diairy Wary * Morthneay Lane + Tewhesbury » GL20 BJE

* Servicing and repairs to all makes and models
* MOT Testing by qualified technicians
+ Engine management and diagnostics
* A family run business established in 1078
01684 293067

www,clivewoolfordhid co.uk

S HLE SR

A &l
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OVERBURY

ENTERPRISES

On the surface Overbury encapsulates much
of what might be the archetypal peaceful,
country estate, including lambs playing in
rolling parkland, Cotswold stone cottages
and a beautiful village hall. So, it may come
as a surprise o discover how much goes on
here.

Yoga, concerts, art classes, a nursery school
and after school club, in addition to a huge
variety of local small businesses from stud, to
IT, designers and artisans. The village is home
to a vibrant school, church and sports clubs.

Conderton Manor Farmhouse is now open
and welcoming guests, and our full fibre to
premises expanding to serve more and more

residents and businesses,  Our Owverbury
Estate Office is the administrative hub which
supports the farms, building, gardens,
forestry and Grasshoppers nursery teams.

Whether you want to use the full fibre network
at the Old Village Shop for some coworking
in the week, take part in a wellbeing or fitness
class or enjoy the miles of public footpaths
around Bredon hill, there is something for
everyone.

Fall in love with the lifestyle and rent a special
property in Overbury and Conderton,

An hour, a day, a weekend or lifetime,
Overbury is a great place to live and work.

Owerbury Estate Office Overbury Nr Tewkesbury Glos GL20 7NR
Phone: 01396 727111 receplion@overburyenterprises.co.uk
wiwaw. overburyenterprises.co.uk

0000

A personal
approach to
accounting
and tax

Find aut abaout

( crowthers

chartered accountants

www.crowtherco.ulk
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Lanzarote Holiday Lets Costa del Sol

Puerto del Carmen Torrox
2 Bed ground MNoor

40 Mins Malaga Airport
Apartment

2 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms

Alrport 15 mins
Rezidential Area

Restaurants, Bars

Private Garden and Pool
and Beach 3 mins walk

Local Bars and Restaurants

Ring Gwenon (pi684 772471 ©or email hardwickm @sky. com

Home Is where
the care Is

Home & live in care from
Bluebird Care

Find out more about home care and the
difference it can make to your life.

Email the Bluebird Care team

; worcesterandwychavon@bluebirdcare.co.uk

P' 'ﬁ{ﬁb'rd or call us on 01386 764830
bluebirdcare.co.uk/worcester-wychavon

“Three Counties Firewood Services”

We deliver barn dried seasoned hard wood logs to

k| T
T vV ene’ S1N
Gloucestershire, Worcestershire and Herefordshire (] {ll } \ L“dbl(' h

Carpentry Painting & General repairs.
Firewood from Ash, Beech, Oak, Birch & Sycamore.

Kindling Wood & Coal also supplied Telephone : 01386 422775

Mobile 07983288662

Contact : Stuart 07769 B5B6597 or Fred 07825 046921

Email: les@+tcfirew k
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Our brand new Country store is now open |

Horse, Cattle, Sheep ,Pig, Chicken and Cat/Dog now in stock.
Shavings and Nedzbed available to collect.

Chur mrw W0re i now oper. i sddiaen 10 0w --r.--'| ape Vics iy o
iR el maptharspry Ty we O @ CEnpE © bt 4t @l Eapierdaah
g Sut I5EE (Sitvnutlly BOOFLE PO B FRREe OF 150 e Sihg Snd dweedalli
whpctied feming, Fatohely SR B5TEpa. wo III||;"\I| ol Aty el lubeu sy
sradl g ranpr of Eowe ook TouT sl fSind Lesshreowe, iemma
chanaswd, sl b range ol Oonmamabies ' Why B0 Cofme v sl have &
b pioeghd of Eer i 8 (el masie Sioee o Larmud o

iy @ 10 our Tall renge of Rgiscullursl Waihewry, We wapply &
dompewferr e | ange of wmall iractory, utlly webiOes and dmgilemest
Aot 558 (ol Fipaddy B e iR el WAL pel
needl, wa will be Bbie to Relp ofenng pood honey! st snd Lar proed
Wity ol v w3 Ll wndd bt s, Ehve yos LD iR

FLEET LANE. BREDON,. TEWKESBURY GLOS. GL20D 7TEF

For print that looks good, delivered on time

and at competitive prices - just ring Simon R E A DYH E DG E LTD

on ﬂ 1684 294531

b el emmin iy gD e SUPPLIERS OF MATURE
' HEDGING & SCREENING PLANTS

R d COURT GATE NURSERY, ECKINGTON,
0OQ c: uuoo K GATE N R
rlm'l'er FOR TH TEL: 01386 750585

Q O | RIGHT IMAGH WWW.READYHEDGELTD.COM

Local |.T. Support DR ﬂPERS

We help both Barvicenmn
CHURCH STREET

Home and Businesses...

Virus/Spyware Removal Custom Office Support
Scenarios
Hosting & Offsite Backups

. Server & Network
WiFi & Mobile Advice Installations

Competitive Rates  Maintenance Contracts
Call Darren 1 01684 273118 M 07788 922534

Clive Woolford
Motor Engineers Ltd

Cotmesweld Duiry Site * Dairy Way * Northway Lane * Tewhetbury = GLI0 BJE

* Servicing and repairs to all makes and models

+ MO Tﬁtm@; |.')' t|1.|.|||+'r|:d technicians

* Engine management and diagnostics SMALL STORE "l'l'rlTH A BIG REPUTATION
. A hr'ml:. run business ﬁ!.]h’“l'.ll‘li in 1978 DR‘*FE RS FUR THAT PE RSGN}*L TOUEH
01634 29306/._.... TEL. NO. 01684 772394

wwwelivewoelferdiid couuk .."_'_"...' A Ei
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lNvew To Us For

HELP AND SuPPORT

In your time of need we'll take care of all the
funeral arrangements. Call us 24 hours a day.

+ Funeral PrePayment Plans = Memonals

MAarLcoLM | PRESLAND
1 High Street, Tewkesbury, Gloucestershire GL20 5AH

01684 297376 =
D

Lrigmuty
Part of Dignty pic. A Britsh Compamy == g

DARREN Jo VINICENT
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

w« Interior & exterior painting

e Fitted kitchens & bathrooms
e= Replacement doors & windows
wa Fascias & guttering

w Fencing & Roofing

T: 01684 293436 M: 07702 605678
42 Dukes Way, Tewkesbury, Glos. GL20 5FG
email; darrenjvincenti@hotmail.com

T0TAL

I-IUTUM{]HIHI ) LID

07 © SERVCIG © REPARS © ALLNAES S HODELS

Your new, Bredon-based
MOT and servicing centre

Open 6 days a week
(please call for details)
All makes and models servicec

Regstered Class 4 and 7 MOT centre

with MOTs available 6 days a week
Local collection and delivery of

Do you want to play the piano or keyboard?

ft's never too lare!
for adults o children,

Book your free tnal lesson, call Simon
on 07720 400 215 or wisit www.piano-lessons.net

"Three Counties Firewood Services”

We deliver barn dried seasoned hard wood logs to
Gloucestershire, Worcestershire and Herefordshire

Firewood from Ash, Beech, Oak, Birch & Sycamore,
Kindling Wood & Coal also supplied

Contact : Stuart 07769 586597 or Fred 07825 046921
sales@tcfirewood.co.uk

Email:

GLASSIER

WINDOWS | CONSERVATORIES
DOORS| GLAZED EXTENSIONS

* YOUR TRUSTED LOCAL COMPANY SINCE 1982 -

WORCESTER ROALD » DRAKES BROUGHTON » PERSHORE ® WH10 2AG

-
|.__b—""5_1:| i@ glassier . co.uk E D505 B0 500 0 Glassier Window Systems LTD

HM
Garden Services
David Haynes

¢ Maintenance # Landscaping
¢ Turfing ¢ Fencing
¢ Patios ¢ Pergolas

Tel: 01684 773834
Mobile: 07909 948284

Robin White

painter & decorator

01386 725619
07963 893 787
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The HR —

-
;0 | u tl O I I The Abbeyfield Society was created to alleviate

isolation and loneliness for older peaople.
i ; Our Tewkesbury Abbeyfield is in the centre of the
Guldlng businesses thrDuEh the town and has seven rooms. Older residents can live

(hailenges of emplcymenr and helplng Independent_h,r bt eat_tcgether and have visits and
them to grow through their people. Eripa cnganisac By volurtears

The rooms all have en-suite facilities and their own
" Dutsourced HR advice kitchenette. There are stair-lifts for the less abled so
& support that residents can be Independent.with their own
front door key. ¥You can even bring your own
" Proactive HR and furniture to make you feel totally at home,
crisls management

The price per month is extremely reasonable and
includes everything but yvour telephone line and yvour
own personal items that you may wish to buy.

" Contracts of
employment

Please phone 01684 294308 to come and wisit us for
a cup of coffee and a look around
49 Church Street
Tewhkesbury

Cluer h r GL20 55N

cluerhr.co.uk / 01386 751740

G.F.Garden Care
‘Our commitment §s to your garden’

Technology Support

For when you most need help with
your computer, mobile phone or TV

1 am professional gardener with Nat
Diploma in Horticulture/RHS General
Contact me for regular. maintenance
& one of jobs in vour garden such as =255
Pruning.
Call Guy for free no obligation visit
to your garden

www. gardencare.couk

emall glgardencarestoutlook.com

If you have a problem with your computer or other electronic
device, let me help you to solve it. | offer a friendly and
efficient service in any of the following areas:

4

Computers: Including installing virus checkers, using Microsoft

tel 07748 466454 or OGS4 491388 programmes, e-mailing, and using the internet.

Maobile phones: How to set-up and use your phone, including

[+7]

PROOF READING use of apps and upgrades,
Apple: How to use your | Pad/ | phone,
Do you have a letter, document or thesis TVs: Set-up and use of your new Smart TV.
Tuition: How to use any of the above, plus Skype, internet
that you would like checked for spelling shopping, E.mail or anything else you need help with.
nd grammatical errors and if necessary corrected For further details, without any commitment call, email or
ring:

susanebden@yahoo.co.uk
Jamie Worley = Tech Support:
07885238811 01386 882084 - jamworley@gmail.com

07967430565
GL ﬂ SSIER "Three Counties Firewood Services”
We deliver barn dried seasoned hard wood logs to
WINDOWS | CONSERVATORIES Gloucestershire, Worcestershire and Herefordshire

DUURSI GLAZED EXTENSIONS Firewood from Ash, Beech, Oak, Birch & Sycamore.
= YOUR TRUSTED LOGAL GOMPANY SINCE 1982 » Kindling Wood & Coal also supplied

WORCESTER ROAD » DRAKES BROUGHTON » PERSHIORE » WR10 2AG

Contact : Stuart 07769 586597 or Fred 07825 046921

@l info@glassier cock W 01905 840 900 o Glassier Window Systems LTD

Email: sales®tcfirewood.co.uk




